The 2024 season was certainly one that created a lot of excitement and a new energy at the club when we welcomed incoming senior coach Ed Curnow and his family to Stribling Reserve. As a well-documented successful season for the football department with a Senior premiership, the mateship, comradery and dedication to the club across all football and netball teams were our true measures of success.
Congratulations to our 13/U and 15/U for the finals appearances, as well as our Reserves footballers for yet another successful season and strong finals campaign.
 A sincere thank you to our coaches, parents, volunteers, supporters and wider community for making the year so enjoyable as we look forward to 2025 and bigger things to come. To our incredibly generous and committed sponsors we thank you for your unwavering support to the club. 
For season 2025 we look forward to Easter games returning with a Good Friday clash against our coastal rivals in Apollo Bay. We then back it up a week later with an ANZAC Day game against South Colac, as well as a June long weekend battle against Colac Imperials. We understand the increase in workload on our volunteer base for these major days and hope to generate a greater income to keep our finances strong. We have been recruiting strongly and are so excited to see what next year brings. We will look to welcome a new age group of junior football moving to an under 12, 15 and 18 structure. 
To the committee that has represented the club with pride and professionalism a sincere thank you so very much. It has been a great year of teamwork and dedication to ensuring our club grows and continues to stay a force in our region. 
Congratulations to all on a wonderful year and thank you again

Carly Enticott
President
